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From: Whidden, Brad
To: "lmarion@co.volusia.fl.us"; 
cc: "jstirk@co.volusia.fl.us"; 
Date: Thursday, February 16, 2012 5:00:00 PM
Attachments: 12-02-15 Tomoka Rd Surface Water Testing-OCD-056.pdf 


Dear  Mr. Marion
 
Attached is an Adobe Acrobat version of the solid waste "Response to 
Request for Pumping of Stormwater "  from the Central District of the Florida 
Department of Environmental Protection.
        
Please inform us of receipt of this document within three (3) business 
days by clicking the ‘Reply’ button or via e-mail at: Brad.Whidden@dep.
state.fl.us or by phone: 407.897.4304
 
You will need Adobe Acrobat to view the attachment. A free viewer is 
available at http://www.adobe.com/.  
 
If you would like to have a hard copy sent to you, please e-mail your request 
to me.
 
 
Brad Whidden
Environmental Specialist II
Fl. Department of Environmental Protection
3319 Maguire Blvd, Ste 232
Orlando, FL 32803-3767
Brad.Whidden@dep.state.fl.us
Phone: (407) 897-4315
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ELECTRONIC MAIL 
lmarion@co.volusia.fl.us 
 
Mr. Lenny Marion    OCD-SW-12-056 
Solid Waste Director 
3151 East State Road 44 
DeLand, FL 32724 
 
  Volusia County - SW 
  Tomoka Farms Road Landfill WACS # 27540 



Class I - Permit # S064-0078767-023 
  Response to Request for Pumping of Stormwater 
 
Dear Mr. Marion: 
 
On February 8, 2012, a request from Tomoka Farms Road Landfill was sent to the Department 
via email. The request stated the facility would like to explore the option of having the standing 
stormwater in area 2 (indicated on the fill sequencing plan) pumped into the adjacent 
stormwater ditch.  The area is lined but has not received any waste.  The facility is preparing the 
area to receive waste. 
 
On August 18, 2011, an inspection indicated that leachate seepage was occurring near the toe of 
the existing east side slopes. As a result of this seepage, the facility has been pumping all 
stormwater from area 2 into the leachate collection system. No subsequent leachate seepage in 
this area has been observed since the original occurrence. 
 
Prior to approval of this request, the Department recommends the following:  
 



1. standing stormwater in area 2 must be sampled and 
analyzed for the for the following parameters: 
A representative sample of the 



 
Field Parameters Laboratory Parameters 



1. Surface water level 1. Unionized ammonia as N 
2. Dissolved oxygen 2. Total Dissolved Solids (TDS)
3. pH 3  Chlorides 
4. Specific conductivity 4. Sodium   
5. Temperature  
6. Turbidity  
7. Colors and sheens (by observation)  
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Submit a report to the Department
 



2.  with the results of these tests.  The report should 
have a conclusion whether the stormwater in area 2 has characteristics of leachate or 
not.  It should include a recommendation how to handle the stormwater based on that 
conclusion.  Since this will be an interpretation of data, the report must be signed and 
sealed by a professional engineer.  
 



Please contact Gloria-Jean Depradine by telephone at (407) 897-4312 or by e-mail at 
gloria.depradine@dep.state.fl.us or contact Brad Whidden at (407) 897-4315 or by e-mail at 
brad.whidden@dep.state.fl.us if you have any questions or need additional information.   
   
Sincerely, 



 
_______________________ 
F. Thomas Lubozynski, P.E 
Waste Program Administrator 
         



 
FTL/gd/bw 
 
 
cc:   Jennifer Stirk, Volusia County, jstirk@co.volusia.fl.us  
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